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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

Last Sunday we celebrated the feast of Pentecost. Along with the 
coming of the Holy Spirit, it also celebrates what is commonly 
referred to as “the birthday of the Church” as the disciples of 
Jesus are empowered as true people of mission in service of the 
Gospel. 

I would like to share what I read in my own Parish newsletter. 
“The first disciples of Jesus waited for his gift of the Spirit, a gift 
they desperately needed, a gift that would give them the courage 
to live beyond their fears, a gift that would fill them with hope in 
the face of obstacles and adversity, a gift that would transform 
them and give them the ability to care for the needy all around 
them, a gift that would give them both the understanding and the 
desire to care for all that God had created, a gift that would 
constantly help them to recognize and choose “life the blessing.” 
We need that same gift of the Spirit in our time.

Secondly, last week marked the return of all students for full face 
to face teaching at our school. I would like to take this opportunity 
to offer a huge “thank you” and congratulate all our wonderful 
teachers and ancillary staff who have navigated the various 
changes and challenges in recent months with such generosity, 
professionalism, creativity and commitment. I would like to say 
“thank you” to our parents and carers who have worked tirelessly 
to support your children in these most difficult circumstances. I 
would like to say “thank you” to our children for your enthusiasm, 
engagement and ability to adapt. It was our great pleasure to give 
the children the “red carpet” treatment as all children returned to 
school. As children walked back through the gates last week the 
smile on their faces was an absolute gift of joy.

Finally, the staff at OLOL spent some time yesterday to celebrate 
the achievements of the last few months with an attitude of 
“looking back in gratitude and looking forward in hope”. It’s good 
to keep our eyes on the innumerable blessings God has 
bestowed upon us, to see them, name them and be joyful in 
them.  The more we see them, the more we grow in gratitude, 
and the more we grow in gratitude, the more we are blessed.

God Bless,
Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn
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FUTURE DATES

Monday, 8th June 
QUEENS 
BIRTHDAY LONG 
WEEKEND

Friday, 3rd July
TERM 2 ENDS

Stay Informed: Link 
to NSW Health

Please continue to 
check our Parent 
Portal for the latest 
News, Videos, links 
and updates:

OLOL Parent Portal 
Page

View our Thank You 
Parents & Students 

Video:

 
  

  

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2021 
The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

The preference is to submit 

applications via to the school 

email or by post. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2021 

encourage them to visit the 

school website  or phone the 

school office about 

enrolment applications. If you 

are an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2021 it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

Please view the latest 
photos on our school 

website: 

Welcome Back to 
Term 2 2020

View our Car park 
Routine Video Here:

 
 

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/Welcome-Back-to-Term-2-2020
https://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/Welcome-Back-to-Term-2-2020
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OLG1sDKbYyQ
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PAfAsBCNFfM


Update: Semester 1 Reporting Process

In response to changes to the learning and teaching environment during COVID-19, Our Lady of Lourdes, 
like other schools in our Diocese, have needed to adjust their assessment and reporting processes. While 
the report at the end of Term 2 will look different, it will still provide you with valuable information about your 
child’s learning, while complying with government requirements. The 2020 second semester report will 
return to documenting progress in all key learning areas.

This 2020 first Semester report at OLOL will not use the A-E scale. The report format for this semester will 
include a number of learning observations of what your child can do focussed on Religious Education, 
English and Mathematics as well as a general comment. Attendance will show the number of days learning 
at school, the number of days learning at home and number of days absent as at 5th June, 2020. Your 
child’s report will be sent home on Monday 22nd June.

Additionally, in the last two weeks we have asked each student to reflect on their own learning both at 
home and at school. This statement will also be included with your child’s report.

Of course, school reports never surpass the richness of the learning conversations parents and carers can 
have with their child’s teacher. We understand that you will have many insights to share about your child’s 
current needs, particularly as parents have spent many hours supporting your child’s learning at home. On 
Monday 15th June we will send parents a google form asking you to reflect on what your child was able to 
do well and what your child found challenging when learning at home. Your reflections will form a significant 
part of the conversation between you and your child’s teacher.

This learning conversation between parents and teachers would normally take place in  a face to face 
meeting. This Semester these conversations will be by telephone. As always we will use the online booking 
system to make times for these meetings which will take place between Tuesday 23rd June and 
Wednesday 1st July.The online booking procedures and information will also be sent home on Monday 
15th June.

Thank you for being part of our caring Catholic school community. As always, our dedicated teachers 
welcome conversations about your child’s learning and wellbeing. 

Timeline for Semester 1 Reports

● Monday 15th June: 
○ 2020 OLOL Semester 1 Parent Reflection Google form sent home.
○ 2020 Parent Teacher Interview Note with online booking details sent home.

● Monday 22nd June: 
○ Student reports sent home.

● Tuesday 23rd June - Wednesday 1st July:
○ Parent teacher teleconferences by appointment



Kiss and Drop Sign.
When picking your child up in the afternoon, we ask that you CLEARLY 
display your Surname name card. This is to ensure the teachers on duty 

can see your name in the queue and can organise the children to be ready 
to go to their family car as quickly as possible.

A suggested option for you would be to display your name card on your 
passenger visor with either fold back clips or rubber bands as shown 

below:

 

Thank you to the parents already displaying their cards clearly in this 
manner. 

LEFT TURN ONLY  
To further assist traffic flow in the morning and afternoon when leaving the 

school please make a left hand turn into Grantham Road. This will help 
alleviate traffic congestion and make the exit from the school grounds 

safer for everyone.



Out and About 
It was very uplifting last week to see all our students return to 
school. From our youngest students to our senior students the joy 
at seeing and reconnecting with friends was obvious.

We began our week with our “new” normal. Monday morning 
assembly via  a Zoom meeting, kiss and drop and kiss and collect 
in the morning and afternoon, handwashing before and after 
breaks, reminders of social distancing as much as is practicable. 
But after our first day where there were many celebrations, 
including our red carpet, it was back to face to face learning in 
earnest.

It was wonderful to see teachers and students once again 
interacting. Students asking questions and receiving feedback 
immediately. PE and Creative Arts lessons returned - I even heard 
our rock band practising again!!

The week was spent reconnecting. Re -establishing relationships 
and determining “where students were at” after a number of weeks 
of learning at home to ensure that we are meeting student needs 
going forwards.

On the whole our transition back has been extremely smooth. This 
has certainly been the case in the classroom. Our “kiss and collect” 
on Monday had a few hiccups but with a few modifications it was 
much improved on Tuesday and operating efficiently by the end of 
the week. So with 5 weeks of the term ahead it is all systems go.

I would like to personally thank all parents for their support over the 
last few months. As ever I am extremely proud of our community 
and the way we have worked together to support each other. I am 
confident the rest of the term will be rewarding.

 
Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal

School Photos

We have now received the School 
photos that were taken last term. 
These were distributed to all 
students, except for Kindergarten, on 
Monday. There was a typing error with 
the Kindergarten group photo and we 
are having them reprinted.

If you have any issues with the 
photos please contact the photo 
company directly.

Term 2 
Uniform 

All children are now 
expected to be in their full 
winter uniform. 
Sports uniform is to be 
worn on the following 
days:

● Kindergarten: 
Tuesday, Thursday

● Year 1: 
Wednesday, 
Thursday

● Year 2: 
Wednesday

● Year 3: 
Wednesday, Friday

● Year 4: Thursday
● Year 5: Tuesday, 

Friday
● Year 6: Tuesday, 

Thursday

Instructions for ordering 
uniforms through the 
online app are included at 
the end of this newsletter. 
Uniform orders are 
continuing to be delivered 
each week to the school. 
These will be sent home 
with your child if they are 
at school or can be picked 
up from the school office. 

Fee Relief for families financially affected by COVID-19
Fee relief is available to support families who are 
experiencing significant financial hardship as a 
result of COVID-19.

There are three ways that parents/carers can apply for 
fee relief with the process made as simple as possible. 
Information is available on the CEDP website and is also 
available via the link below.

The page includes a list of ‘Frequently Asked Questions’.

We're here to help. Please contact Anne Korazija  

if you have any questions on 8869 6800. Learn 
More

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/Our-Schools/School-Fees/Fee-Relief
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/Our-Schools/School-Fees/Fee-Relief




Year 6 Graduation Disco
Given the  COVID 19 restrictions we are unable to currently hold a graduation 

committee meeting or organise fund raising activities such as cake stalls. We are 
currently reviewing alternate ways of raising funds for the event and what it may look 
like going forward. We will advise parents about arrangements once decisions have 

been made. 
Thank you for your understanding

Water Bottles

A reminder to all parents to 
send their children to school 
with water bottles. Under the 
current COVID 19 guidelines 
school bubblers have been 

turned off so children need to 
bring their own water. 

Thank you for your support  in 
organising this.

Return of Library/Classroom 
resources

With the return of students to school 
parents are kindly asked to return all 
library books and class readers to the 

school. This is very important  to ensure 
our resources are not depleted. So if you 

have a Woolworths shopping bag at 
home containing school resources 

please give it to your child to return to 
their child’s teacher as soon as possible. 

Thank you in anticipation.

Personalised Plans

Each year as a school we develop personalised plans to document the support 
we provide for students to assist them with their learning. Our normal process is 

to discuss these plans with parents towards the end of Term 1 or at the 
beginning of Term 2. This year the process has been delayed due to COVID 19 
restrictions. Personalised Plans will be sent home with the Semester 1 reports 

and will be discussed during the parent/teacher phone conferences. An 
acknowledgement letter will be sent home along with the report which parents 

will be asked to sign and returning acknowledging that they have seen and 
received their child’s personalised plan. 



RE NEWS      Pentecost Sunday - May 31

Happy Birthday to the Catholic Church! Happy Birthday to you, who are 
the body of the Church.
We are all familiar with our own birthdays, and we celebrate them because they 
mark the day of the year in which we entered into this life. But did you know 
you have a second birthday?           Pentecost is the Church’s birthday and 
because you are a part of the body of the Church, it’s your celebration as well.

The word Pentecost is Greek and it means “50th day.” Fifty days after Easter 
Sunday, we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles and their 
followers, and the beginning of their earthly ministry to make disciples of all 
nations. At Pentecost, the Apostles and their followers were gathered in a room. 
Jews from all over the world were gathered with Peter, the leader of the 
Apostles and the Eleven. At this time, a great wind blew and a flame appeared 
as a tongue of fire, which split itself into many individual flames above the 
heads of those present. The Holy Spirit came upon these people and each 
began to speak in tongues. Despite the fact that many had no common 
language, they were perfectly able to understand each other.

As Catholics, we celebrate this as the birth of our Church.
The symbols of Pentecost are the flame, the wind and the dove which 
represents the Holy Spirit. The color of Pentecost is red and the priest wears 
red vestments on this day.

Pentecost Prayer
God of Power,
May the boldness of your Spirit transform us,
May the gentleness of your Spirit lead us
May the gifts of your Spirit 
Be our goal and our strength
Now and always.

Amen

 

 
 







Congratulations to students who received Gold Awards in 
Week 5 & 6

Kinder Evelyn Zaw, Alina Monteiro
Year 1 Scarlett Bong, Jordan Un
Year 2 Edward Zhuang, Joshua Jeganathan
Year 3 Christine La Guidara, Tahlia Herczeg
Year 4 Sophie Shaw, Anika Thakur
Year 5 Zachary Osborne, Pavithra Jeyanthan
Year 6 Hailey Case, Nikita Krzeminski

PM eCollection - Online readers. 

It has been lovely having our students back at school and doing our Guided Reading 
sessions face to face. During the  online learning period, subscriptions were 
purchased for all K-2 students and a number of students in years 3-5. We are 
fortunate to have this subscription for 12 months. Some of our students have been 
accessing this excellent resource at home developing their reading skills. We have 
noticed a few of our student’s accounts have been inactive and they have not 
accessed any books that are available to them at their reading level. 
You will find this application in the APP store: PM ecollection. Please use your child’s 
username and password from google classroom to login. Please contact your child’s 
teacher or Mrs Clenton if you need any more information or assistance. 

Student Absences

We are currently updating our attendance data for Term 1 and Term 2. As part of the process 
we are notifying, by letter, all parents whose children have unexplained absences. We would 
appreciate all parents advising the school as to the reason for their child’s absence so that 

accurate attendance records can be maintained for all students. If a student has a large 
number of unexplained absences we have a responsibility, as a school, to notify CEDP as it is 

a legal requirement that all school age children are regularly attending school. 
Thank you in anticipation of your cooperation in this matter.



SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB

ORDERS DUE DATE: WEDNESDAY 10TH JUNE 2020

https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5608/bc_420.pdflogue-4/

http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
https://www.scholastic.com.au/media/5608/bc_420.pdf




ONLINE UNIFORM ORDERS CONTINUE TO BE AVAILABLE

PLEASE BE ADVISED THERE WILL BE NO TRY-ONS FOR 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  WE 
APOLOGISE FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE.







ICAS ASSESSMENT UPDATE

This year, given the disruptions to learning that have occured due to 
covid-19, we have decided that Our Lady of Lourdes will not be 
participating in the 2020 ICAS assessments. This will allow us to focus 
on our Key Learning Areas. We will review our participation in 2021.

Thank you for your understanding.

Premiers Reading  Challenge

As a school we are once again participating in the Premiers Reading Challenge. The 
challenge officially commenced on March 2nd. Logon details for all students including our 
Kindergarten students were sent home last term. Students who participated last year are able 
to log on using their previous log. If your child you are having trouble accessing the site 
please contact  Mrs Cividin.

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS /LUNCH TIME SALES AT SCHOOL

As has always been the case we are happy to acknowledge student birthdays at school. 
However given the current COVID 19 restrictions we are currently not accepting birthday 
cakes, cupcakes or lolly bags with unwrapped lollies. Children wishing to share a birthday 
treat with their friends are encouraged bring in either wrapped lollipops or a small packet of 
chips. These can be distributed easily with minimal contact.

Also given the restrictions on adult access to the school, lunch time sales 
have also been suspended until further notice.

These measures are for the safety of everyone. We will review these as is 
appropriate as the year progresses.







FIA AWARDS WEEK 5 & 6

Kindergarten Harpa Moss, Skylah Smith

Year 1 Morgan Leary, Vivaan Desai

Year 2 Kyra Prajapati, Sienna Bayeh

Year 3 Zahra Hallett

Year 4 DeAsia Fatafehi

Year 5 Riley Ballment, Georgia Andrew

Year 6 Janet Ayaa, Ava Rigney


